May 12, 2006

The Honorable Drew Edmondson

Office of the Attorney General

State of Oklahoma

2300 North Lincoln Blvd.

Suite 112

Oklahoma City, Ok 73105

Dear General Edmondson,

The Illinois River Outfitters Association is pleased to inform you that our organization has adopted the following resolution in support of Oklahoma’s clean water lawsuit naming poultry companies for harmful environmental practices that are damaging the Illinois River and Tenkiller Lake.

WHEREAS:  The Oklahoma Attorney General and the Oklahoma Secretary of Environment are working to protect the streams, rivers, and lakes of Oklahoma to insure that these vital natural resources are protected for our citizens and for future generations of Oklahomans, and

WHEREAS:  These efforts by our state will result in the actions necessary to protect public water supplies and private drinking water sources that are vital to the health, welfare, safety, and orderly economic development of eastern Oklahoma communities in the Illinois River basin, and

WHEREAS:  clean, safe water, free of excess nutrients, chemicals, and bacteria is critical to the tourism and recreation industry in the Illinois River basin and to the economies of eastern Oklahoma communities that depend on the Scenic Illinois River and Tenkiller Lake for jobs and for our outstanding quality of life,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLIVED, that the Illinois River Outfitters Association of canoe livery owners in the Illinois River basin, by virtue of this resolution, supports and encourages the State of Oklahoma in its efforts to protect the public waters of Oklahoma from pollution from whatever source, including those sources outside our borders, and that a copy of this resolution be sent to the Governor of Oklahoma and each member of the Oklahoma Legislature.

ADOPTED by the Illinois River Outfitters Association this 12th day of May 2006.

_________________________________________________

L.D. Stephens, President Illinois River Outfitters Association

13020 North Highway 10

Tahlequah, Oklahoma 74464

